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                   West Bergholt Parish Council Update

Dear All, 

Firstly, I do hope by the time you read this 
the WB Community Hub is open for use. If 
not it will be very close to being fi nished! I 
thought I would just take this opportunity, as 
the works are so near to completion, to let 
you know where the monies to build the hub 
came from. Indeed you will see a plaque 
on the building when opened to say where 
the funding has come from, as well as one 
about the time capsule!

The monies have been split nearly equally 
from Grants (Rural England Prosperity Fund, 
ECC Community Initiative Fund and the 
ECC Love Essex Fund), from dedicated 
CCC agreed Section 106 monies (funding 
from fi ve local developments), and from 
the Parish Council reserves (built up over 
the years) all being spent for the long-term 
benefi t of the community.

Secondly, a brief note on April’s Annual 
Parish Meeting for those of you that were 
unable to attend.

This year’s speakers were headed by Mayor 
Councillor Lesley Scott-Boutell, (attended by 
the Mayoress her daughter Miss Jessica Scott 
-Boutell), Heathlands new Headteacher 
Darryl Crawley, and Essex Association of 
Local Council Chair Mike Eldred.

Lesley spoke passionately about her 
year as Mayor, the City, her experiences 
and charities, Darryl spoke on his role as 
headteacher and his education experience 
and Mike on the work West Bergholt Parish 
Council has undertaken to be awarded the 
Gold Award under Local Council Award 

Scheme, which only 50 out of 10,000 town 
and parish councils in England have ever 
achieved!

West Bergholt’s Volunteer of the Year was 
announced as Liam Rix, a young volunteer 
and trampoline star from Bounceabilty 
whose commendation was glowing. A truly 
inspirational young man and an utter benefi t 
to our community. 

The evening was then rounded off with 
‘3 minutes of fame’ for 1st WB Scouts, WB 
Cricket Club, Bergholt Heath Youth FC, WB 
Girl Guides & Brownies, Women’s Institute, 
WB Indoor Bowls, Bergholt Youth Group, the 
Care Network and West Bergholt Gardener’s 
Association, all of whom spoke glowingly 
about their achievements, their members 
and their clubs’ futures.

Brian Butcher
Chair West Bergholt Parish Council
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                   West Bergholt Parish Council Update

Jacqui

Hall Booking Information

Orpen Hall (up to 150 people) & John 
Lampon Hall (up to 50 people). Contact 
westbergholthall@gmail.com 

Social Club Room (during the day only). 
Contact westbergholthall@gmail.com 

St Marys Church (60 persons) & Church Hall 
(up to 40 persons). Contact parish administrator 
01206 243683
Scout Hut Contact Kevin Sturdy 
kevinsturdy@aol.com

Printed on paper from a sustainable 
source by: The DS Group, 7 
Faraday Close, Oakwood Ind. 
Estate, Clacton-On-Sea, Essex 
CO15 4TR
01255 221 322

Editorial Board

Editor: Jacqui Kibby
07711 424 703
Email: westbergholteditor@gmail.com
Advertising: Vicky Beckwith-Cole
07434 949631
Email: westbergholthall@gmail.com 
Manya Barrow	    
Distribution: Vicky Beckwith-Cole
07434 949631
Email: westbergholthall@gmail.com 

Hello...

Summer is finally here and the village 
is once again in bloom as the weather 
warms up, making for some lovely walks 
around the village and surrounding 
woods.

There's plenty going on in the village 
over the summer, including the return 
of the Village Fete on Saturday the 14th 
June from noon until 8pm. The weather 
wasn't great last year so we're keeping 
everything crossed that we have a 
lovely sunny day for it this year!

And if you're feeling brave, you might 
want to consider a skydive in support of 
the Tom Bowdidge Foundation! 

Next Issue: Autumn 2025
Deadline for entries: 1st August 2025
Deadline for advertising: 1st August 2025

Inside...

Parish Council Update................. 2

1st West Bergholt Guides............. 4

Creffield Medical Group............. 5

Women's Institute......................... 6

Colne Valley Flower Club............ 7

Vocal Zones Singers..................... 8

WB Concert Band........................ 9

St Mary's Parish Church.............. 10

WB Gardeners............................ 11

WB Allotments............................ 12

Springwood Club....................... 13

Tom Bowdidge Foundation...... 14

Village Time Capsule................. 15

What's On................................... 17

Bulletin SUMMER 2025.indd   3Bulletin SUMMER 2025.indd   3 17/05/2025   17:35:5917/05/2025   17:35:59

Guest
Rectangle



1st West Bergholt Guides

We are able to provide structures and associated equipment for 
all types of private, public and corporate events over short or long 

term hire periods.

01206 242196 wwwwwwwwwwwwwwwww.leisurehiremarararararquees.co.uk

West Bergholt Guides are looking forward to 
a very busy summer term and are hoping 
for dry weather at least - if not Thursday 
evenings bathed in glorious sunshine to 
suit the program of activities that we have 
planned. 

We will be building, lighting and cooking 
over fi res, visiting the Colchester District 
Guide beach hut at West Mersea for games 
and campfi re singing, hiking to Wivenhoe, 
visiting a local adventure playground and 
completing our whittling badge. You might 
also have spotted us out and about at the 
VE Beacon lighting evening, on parade 
for St Georges Day and we'll be running a 
fundraising stall at the village fete.  

Girlguiding in west Bergholt continues to be 
a place where girls can do lots of things that 
they already love but also to fall in love with 
things that they have never tried before. 

As leaders we also get to try new things, 
meet new people, visit new places, face 

challenges and learn new things.  If you 
think you’d like to belong to an all-female 
group, where there is no judgement, 
pressure to be anything you’re not and a 
place where you can openly talk and grow 
in confi dence then guiding is not just for the 
guides. We warmly invite you to visit us and 
fi nd out more about becoming part of this 
worldwide community of women. 

If you think you have a skill that you’d enjoy 
sharing with us one evening also do get in 
touch and help is to keep our terms varied 
and vibrant. 

Rachel Hopkins
westbergholtguides@yahoo.com
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Creffi eld Medical Group

West Bergholt Surgery opening Times: 
Monday - Friday, 8am - 6.30pm

Summer Bank Holidays: The Surgery will be 
CLOSED on Monday 25th August.

GP Education Events:  The Surgery will be 
CLOSED from noon onwards on the following 
dates to enable staff training : Thursday 26th 
June & Tuesday 29th July.

New Appointment System
As you may or may not be aware, the Surgery 
has undergone a change in how patients 
can now book appointments. NHS England 
have steered the focus of General Practice 
in the direction of Digital Health. Digital 
Health in simple terms means increased 
access via digital avenues to access 
healthcare. This does not mean healthcare 
is exclusively delivered digitally, nor does it 
mean access for those who do not use the 
digital platforms is limited. It simply allows 
those who can submit requests digitally can 
do so from their home, workplace, during 
school run etc. Those who cannot access 
the surgery are still able to call via our phone 
lines and we anticipate waiting times on our 
phones will decrease signifi cantly.

How GP request an appointment
Simply log onto the Creffi eld Medical Group 
Website, click on the Contact Us tile on 
the front page (RED TILE) and complete 
the relevant form (either Admin enquiry or 
medical enquiry). Please ensure you do 
not add a medical query to the admin 
form as this may not be dealt with within 
timescales required. Please include as much 
information as possible as this will help us to 
manage your request or query effi ciently for 
you.  If you telephone us, we will complete 
the form on your behalf.  You can also click 
onto your NHS app to complete and submit 
the request form.

What happens next
Once your medical enquiry has been 
submitted one of our Lead GP partners will 
view your request and mark the urgency 
and correct Practitioner suitable for the 
medical appointment, we will then send 
an appointment via text or phone call. This 
system will allow the urgency of patients 
medical needs be the forefront rather than 
the old system of "fi rst come fi rst served".   For 
administrative queries, these will go direct 
to our admin team.

How long will it take
We will process your request or query within 
2 working days, dependent on clinical 
urgency. If you need to see a clinician in an 
absolute emergency, please visit the Urgent 
Treatment Centre within the grounds of 
Colchester General Hospital. However, we 
are delighted to advise that most medical 
enquires are processed in one day.

Feedback
This process has been in place since 3rd 
March 2025 and we have had some very 
positive feedback from our patients. 

WB Movers & Shakers
As we wish Dr Hilton a lovely relaxing 
retirement from our Nayland Surgery, we 
would like to announce that Dr Alice Parr 
will be moving  from West Bergholt to 
Nayland and wish her all the best with her 
new work colleagues and patients.
Welcome back to Nurse Amy Gilbertson, 
who has returned to the surgery after 
maternity leave.

Maxine Roberts
Lead Receptionist

Whilst every care has been taken to ensure that data in this publication is accurate, neither the publisher nor its editorial contributors can accept, and hereby disclaim 
any liability to any party to loss or damage caused by errors or omissions resulting from negligence, accident or any other cause. All adverts are published in good faith 
using information supplied by each company, on the understanding that relevant permissions for copy and images have been obtained. 
The Village Bulletin does not offi  cially endorse any advertising material included within its publication. All rights reserved. No part of this publication may be reproduced, 
stored in any retrieval systems or transmitted in any form - electronic, mechanical, photocopying, recording or otherwise - without prior permission of the publisher.
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Women's Institute

In February, our vice president,  Marion Hart, 
welcomed members and one visitor.

The speaker, Jackie Marshall Ward, was 
introduced with her talk entitled 'My Gran 
has one of these'.  She brought a large 
number of unusual items. She invited each 
table to select two and return to their seat. 
They had a short time to puzzle over the 
objects and write down their  ideas. When 
Jackie rang the bell, the items were passed 
on to the next group.  On completion, Jackie 
revealed  the uses for all the items with some 
unexpected and surprising results.

For social time, Hillary Nugent demonstrated  
sign language for numbers. On a previous 
occasion she had shown us letters which 
members enjoyed.

Our WI offered to make the cakes for the 
VE Day celebrations on 8th May, which 
took place outside the Orpen Hall, with the 
Beacon being lit at 9.30pm. The choir and 
band entertained.

Susan Leng stepped in at very short notice 
as our speaker was unavailable. She gave 
an illustrated presentation on Agatha 
Christie  Queen of Crime and Mystery. We 
all learned many unknown facts about the 
author and playwright.

Instead of social time, a bumper raffl e was 
held for our chosen charity Essex & Herts Air 
Ambulance which raised £193.

Eight members accepted the invitation 
from Great & Little Horkesley WI to hear 
their speaker Steve Lester talk about his 
experiences of a country auctioneer. A 
very entertaining gentleman with so many 
fascinating stories.

In April we had planned a fashion show but 
EWM could no longer insure clothes and 
van off site.  

Jackie Marshall Ward returned with her talk 
entitled 'Upstairs Downstairs'. Ten members 
sat on chairs at the front and opened up 
their parcel on their seat. Members put 
on a variety of bonnets and suitable dress 
depicting their position in the household.  
Jackie gave us details of their jobs.

A member organised a tombola which  
raised £61 for our charity.

A charity lunch for 8, hosted by our vice 
president in her home was a great success 
and will be held every month.

Members are looking forward to visiting  
the Colchester Roman Circus followed by 
afternoon tea at the Offi cers Club.

Rummikub and play reading in members' 
houses, plus a coffee morning at the Queen's 
Head, give everyone an opportunity to 
meet up and socialise.

Jacqui Hunns
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Colne Valley Flower Club

In March we were delighted to make our 
annual visit to the Bergholt Youth Group 
(BYG) to work with the youngsters to make 
“jam jar” fl ower arrangements in time for 
Mothering Sunday. And what a great job 
they did. 

Also in March at our monthly meeting we 
were joined by fl orist Lisa and business 
partner Ben from our very own village fl orist 
Lily & Fern. And what a double act they were, 
creating a fun and  dynamic atmosphere 
while making beautiful and inspirational 
arrangements, giving us all some great 
ideas for Easter.

In April we welcomed back Terri Potter 
who presented on the theme “Diary of a 
Floraholic”. Terri is a fi rm favourite of the 
club and as usual she didn’t fail to delight, 
creating multiple arrangements in a range of 
different styles and using various containers, 
vases and pots for impact. 

In May we hosted Elaine Boubier, “My life in 
fl owers” which was a whirlwind tour of some 
of her life achievements in fl owers. We also 
held our successful annual plant stall and 
hosted the fi rst of our monthly Tuesday 
afternoon Workshops on the theme of a 
landscape design. The workshop was led by 
professional Helen Bird and  was very well 
attended. 

The summers programme includes;

June 18th - Garden Visit, Bucklers Farm 
which includes afternoon tea
July 16th - Evening Floral Workshop
We do not meet in August. 

We meet regularly on the third Wednesday 
of the Month in Orpen Hall at 7.30pm. We 
welcome new members and guests and you 
will be sure of a warm and fl oral welcome.

Alison Bradshaw
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Vocal Zones Singers

Both the Vocal Zones Choir committee and 
the membership have been engaging in a 
review of the choir and, with that in mind, 
we are pleased to announce our new name 
which is Vocal Zones Singers. 

We feel this name better represents the 
ethos of our group. We are not a formal 
choir; we are simply a group of people who 
enjoy singing and like to meet together in a 
relaxed and friendly atmosphere. We are all 
excited by the new direction the committee 
and membership want to take our singing 
group. 

We were thrilled to be asked to contribute to 
two village community events this summer. 
The fi rst was the VE Day 80th Anniversary 
event on 8th May, and the second is the 
Village Fete on Saturday 14th June. 

Both the Village Bulletin and The West 
Bergholt website are providing more 
information about the fete.

We have recently welcomed both new 
visitors and new members to our singing 
group and we are hoping for many more. 
Please pop in one Tuesday evening for a 
free taster session, it would be great to meet 
you.

For further information, please visit our own 
websitevocalzoneschoir.co.uk (which is 
being updated at present) or send an email 
to vocalzonesingers@gmail.com

email us at info@nicholaspercival.co.uk 
Visit us at Beacon End Farmhouse, London Road, 

Stanway, Colchester, Essex CO3 0NQ

www.nicholaspercival.co.uk

Call us on 01206 563 222 
to see how we can help you

Residential & Commercial Estate Agents | Property Management | Chartered Surveyors

An award winning service with over 35 years of
tradition and experience in North Essex & South Suffolk
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West Bergholt Concert Band

West Bergholt Concert Band & Training 
Band will be busier than ever this summer, 
with a performance at VE Day 80th 
Commemorations in May, the Village Fete 
in June and a Summer Concert in July.

Summer also means some of our fi ne young 
musicians leave us for University so we’ll 
be reaching out to schools & teachers 
throughout this term to encourage more 
young brass & woodwind musicians to join 
us at our Friday rehearsals at Heathlands. 

The fun & friendly village band has both a 
Training Band (Grades 1-4) and a Concert 
Band (Grade 4+) so there’s a band for all 
abilities. Being in a band is great way to 
improve your playing whilst having fun, and 
our friendly experienced players of all ages 
are there to help support new members. 

Our summer concert on Saturday 12th July 
sees the band return to Sudbury Arts Centre 
in St Peter’s Sudbury, a wonderful venue at 
which the band played some memorable 
concerts in the past. The “Mozart to the 

Movies” concert includes some fabulous 
music including band favourites Pirates of 
the Caribbean, How To Train Your Dragon, 
Wicked, Star Wars and the Lion King, as well 
as a Mozart Suite, music by Duke Ellington, 
and musicals from Chicago to The Jersey 
Boys.

Hopefully we can tempt you either to along 
to our summer concert, or even better to join 
us. We can even send links to digital copies 
of the music so you can have a practice in 
advance. 

To fi nd out more about the band visit the 
band’s website (www.wbcb.org) drop us 
an email via Conductor@wbcb.org. 

email us at info@nicholaspercival.co.uk 
Visit us at Beacon End Farmhouse, London Road, 

Stanway, Colchester, Essex CO3 0NQ

www.nicholaspercival.co.uk

Call us on 01206 563 222 
to see how we can help you

Residential & Commercial Estate Agents | Property Management | Chartered Surveyors

An award winning service with over 35 years of
tradition and experience in North Essex & South Suffolk

Weekly ear wax removal clinic at

All inclusive price of £65

Book online by visiting
www.clinicalcarecarebycarole.com

or by calling 07591526385

WEST BERGHOLT PHARMACY
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St Mary's Parish Church

AFTERNOON TEA IN THE RECTORY GARDEN – 
Saturday 19th July, 2.30 - 5pm. 
All are warmly invited to join us for afternoon 
tea at the West Bergholt Rectory, 1 Church 
Close, on Saturday 19th July. The cost will 
be approximately £12 per head for a full 
afternoon tea (£4 for under 16’s) and the 
money raised will go towards the church hall 
building project. All dietary requirements 
catered for on request. To book contact Rev 
Heather 01206 240906 or email revhwilcox@
outlook.com

SUMMER SONGS OF PRAISE SERVICE
Old Church – Sunday 20th July, 2.30pm. 
Come and sing your favourite hymns in the 
lovely surroundings of the Old Church and 
enjoy some free refreshments afterwards.

FISH
Don’t forget our Food in School Holidays Club, 
providing a hot meal for families alongside 
lots of fun craft activities and games. The 
sessions are free, and open to all families, 
but for catering purposes it is helpful if you 

book with the parish offi ce (01206 243683 or 
6parishescolchester@gmail.com). Children 
must be accompanied by an adult please. 
Dates for the summer holidays are Monday 
28th July, Monday 4th, 11th & 18th  August, 
and Thursday 28th August.

BIG CHURCH FAMILY FUN DAY
Saturday 6th September, 11 - 7pm at The 
Barn, Old Church Farm, Little Horkesley. All 
are very welcome to come to our King’s 
Ridge Parishes Family Fun Day on 6th 
September. There will be lots of fun activities 
for all ages, and food and refreshments 
throughout the day. For more information, 
please contact revhwilcox@outlook.com 

All this is alongside our regular worship in 
Church, every Sunday at 9.30am (except 
on a 5th Sunday when we visit one of our 
sister parishes). All are welcome. 

For details of all our services and events, 
please visit our website: stmaryswestbergholt.
co.uk or follow us on Facebook.

Bluebell Pre-school
Learning through play

Bluebell Pre-school employs staff who are qualifi ed 
to encourage the development of your child in all 
areas of the Pre-school cirriculum, as defi ned by 
the Education Authority.
We are open from 8.30am to 3pm. Full day care 
and sessions available for 2 - 5 year olds. Sessions 
are held in two large halls daily.

If you would like to know more or to put your 
child's name on our waiting list, contact Jackie 
Leach on 07969 510 120.
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West Bergholt Gardeners

The West Bergholt Gardener’s Club meet 
in the Orpen Hall on the third Monday 
between September to December, and 
February to May. In the summer months, we 
organise trips to local gardens of interest. 

At our meetings we are entertained 
and educated by a wide range of 
guest speakers and the past season was 
particularly interesting with topics on wild 
fl owers and orchids, fl ower farming, the 
difference between shrub and tree peonies 
and, most recently, tips on hanging baskets 
and container planting.

Some of next season’s subjects, beginning 
on Monday 15th September will be Easton 
Lodge, Climate Change Gardening and 
Behind the Scenes at the Chelsea Flower 
Show. This year we have had in excess of 
50 members. Come along and join us as a 
member, or if you are interested in just one 
or two of the topics come along as a visitor.  

Have you visited any of the Open Garden 
events recently held in other local villages 
such as Bures or Nayland, or further afi eld 
in Wivenhoe or Lavenham? Our lovely 
village has successfully run open days in the 
past. It’s a very enjoyable day, wandering 
from garden to garden and meeting other 
villagers. 

To hold an event again, hopefully next year 
in 2026, we are asking for assistance in two 

ways – we need a few more volunteers to 
help organise it, but even more importantly, 
we need people to actually participate 
and show off their garden – it can be large 
or small, round or square so please give it 
some thought,  and don’t be shy. We would 
really love to hear from you.

For further information on any of the above, 
please contact us by email.  wbgardeners@
gmail.com

 

Shrub 
peonie 
(above) 
and the 
larger tree 
peonie 
(left)
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West Bergholt Allotments

At the time of writing, the sun is shining and 
things are looking lovely in the allotments. 
Hopefully we are in for a great summer 
this year, although it does mean a lot of 
watering to keep things alive. How the 
weeds manage to keep coming so strongly 
without water is a mystery!

There are a few allotments not being 
cultivated, so after the next inspection there 
may be some vacancies. If you are interested 
in going on the waiting list, just email your 
name, address and phone number to 
wballotments@gmail.com and mention 
whether you are a “newbie” wanting a 
small starter plot or an experienced veg 
grower wanting a bigger plot to expand 
your selection of veg.

Having an allotment is quite a commitment 
so make sure you have the time and energy 
to look after one before applying.
The allotment area is private land for 
allotment holders only so is not a place for 
taking shortcuts through or exercising dogs 

not connected with plot holders. Please 
respect this if you are not entitled to be 
on there. It is a busy place in the summer 
and we want to prevent any accidents 
happening to anyone.

The Charity stall is open now for useable 
items only relating to gardening please and 
especially no electricals. You can recycle 
plastic plant pots through the Council plastic 
recycling scheme so please do that, as we 
get inundated with pots during the season 
which we then have to deal with!

Hopefully the weather will be better than 
last year and that there will be more excess 
produce this year to put on the stall.

Thank you for your support with your 
donations in the box located in the Stall - 
it all helps to raise money for local good 
causes.

Lynda Robinson
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             Springwood Sun Club

•
•

•
•
•
•

Springwood Sun Club is a fraternity of 130 
naturists who have been in West Bergholt 
since 1958. We have a thriving social 
calendar that includes a charity raffl e and 
we collect donations from members to be 
sold at the West Bergholt summer fete to 
support our charities too. 

Our members have raised over £1000 
which have been split equally between our 
nominated charities.

On 4th March Helen, Janet and Mike from 
Springwood travelled a short distance to 
Earls Colne to present Essex & Herts Air 
Ambulance with a cheque towards their 
life-saving work.

On 21st March we had the pleasure to 
meet Richard Bowdidge MBE who came to 
Springwood to receive a donation to the 
Tom Bowdidge Foundation which supports 
teenagers and young people with cancer.

Janet said, “We are so pleased that 
Springwood can make these donations 
towards the work of these two vital local 
charities”.

Nigel
Springwood Secretary
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Tom Bowdidge Foundation

It has been a very busy year so far at TBF HQ. 
We have helped over 165 young people 
and their families with essential items and 
everyday costs, including travel to and 
from hospital. To keep the money rolling in, 
we are busy organising several fundraising 
events for this year.

This is one you can all get involved in. Host a 
Tea4Tom this June & July! 

All you need to do is hold an afternoon tea, 
a bake sale at work, or a community coffee 
morning. Every cuppa poured and cake 
sold will help raise vital funds for teenagers 
and young adults facing cancer.

Visit our website to sign up and receive your 
fundraising pack! 
www.tombowdidgefoundation.org

If you are looking for an adrenaline 
challenge, why not sign up for our Skydive, 
which will take place on September 27th at 
Beccles Airfi eld. This needs no training but 
will really wow your friends and family. All 
information is on the website. 

We look forward to seeing you all at the 
Village Fete on 14th June for lots of tombola 
fun. 

Join us by taking part 
and invite your friends, 
family, or colleagues to 
join you for tea and 
cake.

Ask for a small donation
for every slice and cuppa.

Fundraise for us by hosting your 
tea party or bake sale.

Your tea and cake will make a big 
difference to the lives of teenagers 
and young adults living with 
cancer.

Download your fundraising
resources here:
www.tombowdidgefoundation.org/tea-4-tom/

The Tom Bowdidge Youth Cancer Foundation, 9 Firmins Court, Colchester, Essex, CO6 3BQ.
Registered charity in England and Wales 1156553.

Join us by taking part 
and invite your friends, 
family, or colleagues to 
join you for tea and 
cake.

Ask for a small donation
for every slice and cuppa.

Fundraise for us by hosting your 
tea party or bake sale.

Your tea and cake will make a big 
difference to the lives of teenagers 
and young adults living with 
cancer.

Download your fundraising
resources here:
www.tombowdidgefoundation.org/tea-4-tom/

The Tom Bowdidge Youth Cancer Foundation, 9 Firmins Court, Colchester, Essex, CO6 3BQ.
Registered charity in England and Wales 1156553.
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Time capsule for Village Hall

15

PC Chair Brian Butcher handing over to Oliva Contact's MD Jordan Day, with the children 
of Bluebells Preschool, the time capsule is now buried beneath the Community Hub 
extension to the village hall, to be found in generations to come when they too look to 
expand West Bergholt's community building.
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FALLEN OR HURT 
YOURSELF ON 
THE STAIRS AT 
HOME?  

Help is 
available for 
Colchester 
Residents 

WHO CAN APPLY? 
 Homeowners and tenants 
 Landlords (for disabled tenants) 
 Parents/guardians of disabled children 

WHAT’S COVERED? 
Stairlifts may be funded if you: 
• need access to essential rooms such as a 

bedroom or bathroom  
• the property is suitable for a stairlift and it suits 

your needs.

HOW TO APPLY 
• Step 1: Get an Occupational Therapist Assessment 

with Essex County Council. 
For adults: Call 0345 603 7630 or email 
socialcaredirect@essex.gov.uk. 
For Children: Contact 0345 603 7627 (Children and 
Families Hub). 

• Step 2: Once the assessment is complete, our 
Healthy Homes team will guide you through the 
application and installation process. 

If you have fallen on your stairs or do 
not feel safe using them, you could 
get a free stairlift grant through 
Colchester City Council. No means 
test required as part of our Disabled 
Facilities Grant service - just support 
when you need it most. 

TAKE THE 
FIRST STEP TO 

INDEPENDENCE 
TODAY! 

FOR MORE DETAILS, VISIT
colchester.gov.uk/stairlift-grant
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 Weekly What's On

Sunday
Service of Worship, St Mary’s Church, 9.30am
Contact RevHWilcox@outlook.com
Bowls Club, 7.30pm Orpen Hall. 
Contact John Rookard, 01206 626045

*     *     *

Monday
Bluebells Preschool, 9am - 3pm, Orpen Hall. 
Contact Jackie Leach 07969 510 120
Baby & Toddler Group, 9.15-11.15am.
Term time only. St Mary's Church Hall.
Dance4health, 11.30am, Scout Hut. 
WB Cubs, 6.30pm-8pm Scout Hut. 
Contact Kevin Sturdy 01206 240549
Gardeners Association, 7.30pm 3rd Monday. 
Contact wbgardeners@gmail.com
Orpen Players, 8pm Orpen Hall. 

*     *     *

Tuesday
Bluebells Preschool, 8.30am - 3.15pm, Orpen Hall. 
Contact Jackie Leach 07969 510 120
Pilates, 6pm, Orpen Hall.
Contact fleur.parkspilates@gmail.com
Vocal Zones Choir, 7pm, St Mary's Chuch Hall.
Contact Julia Richardson 07775896494
Badminton Club, 8pm-10pm Orpen Hall. 
Contact Ian Hersey 01206 243378/07754140707

*     *     *

Wednesday
Bluebells Preschool, 9am - 3pm, Orpen Hall. 
Contact Jackie Leach 07969 510 120
Ladies Afternoon Badminton, 2.15pm - 3.45pm 
Orpen Hall. Contact Kathy Bamforth at 
kathy.bamforth@gmail.com
WB Beavers, 5pm - 6.15pm, Scout Hut. 
Contact Kevin Sturdy 01206 240549
Women’s Institute, 1st Wednesday, 7.15pm, 
Orpen Hall. 
Contact Jacqui Hunns 01206 240712
WB Scouts, 7.30pm - 9.30pm, Scout Hut. 
Contact Kevin Sturdy 01206 240549
Colne Valley Flower Club, 3rd Wednesday, 
7.30pm, Orpen Hall. Contact 01206 241155
Parish Council Meeting, 4th Wednesday, 7.30pm, 
John Lampon Hall
Pilates, 7 - 8pm, John Lampon Hall. 
Contact fleur.parkspilates@gmail.com

Thursday
Open House, 9.00 -11.00am (in term time),
St Mary’s Church Hall
Bluebells Preschool, 8.30am - 3pm, Orpen Hall. 
Contact Jackie Leach 07969 510 120
5T’s, 2.30pm-4pm Weekly, St Mary’s Church Hall. 
WB Guides, 7 - 9pm, Scout Hut.
Rachel Hopkins 07453 943059
Bowls Club, 7.30pm Orpen Hall. 
Contact John Rookard 01206 626045
Colchester & District Model Railway Club, 8pm, 
Armoury Farm.
Contact www.colchestermrc.org

*     *     *

Friday
Bluebells Preschool, 9am - 3pm, Orpen Hall. 
Contact Jackie Leach 07969 510 120
WB Concert Band, 6pm-7pm (Training) 7pm-9pm 
(Band), Heathlands School. 
Contact Karen Wilson 01206 824157
WB Cubs, 6.30pm-8.00pm, Scout Hut. 
Contact Kevin Sturdy 01206 240549
Bergholt Youth Group (BYG), Alternate Friday, 
term time only, 6.30pm-8pm, John Lampon Hall. 
Claire Rodie 07887 724554
Wired, 1st Friday, 7pm-9pm, St. Mary’s Church 
Hall.
Contact parish administrator 01206 243683
Orpen Players, 8pm Orpen Hall. 
Debbie Hornigold 01206 242111

*     *     *

Saturday
NEEGOG Model Railway Club, 2nd Saturday, 
2pm, St Mary’s Church Hall. 
Contact Martin Long 01206 240443
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Contacts_list_for_noticeboard Nov 2024 full page

Parish Council Contacts:
Councillors:

Chair: Brian Butcher cllr.butcher@westbergholt-pc.gov.uk

Vice Chair: Harry Stone

RFO: Andrew Savage

Councillors: Manya Barrow Paul Chamberlain John Gili-Ross Katie Pulford

David Short Veronique Tyler William Pigeon Bob Tyrrell

Parish Council meetings are held at the Orpen Hall Complex every fourth Wednesday of each month 
except August and December, at 7.30pm unless otherwise advised (see notice boards).  During the 
meeting the public are invited to raise any issue for consideration by the Parish Council during the 
“Questions from registered electors” item.

For general enquiries, email the Parish Council using clerk@westbergholt-pc.gov.uk or telephone the 
Clerk on 07726 424419. Contact made in this way will be dealt with by the Clerk or forwarded to 
relevant Parish Councillors. For specific enquiries about matters dealt with committees, email the 
contacts provided below, although please also copy to the Clerk.

Finance, Policy & Personnel 
Advisory Committee

Environment & Highways 
Committee    

Planning & Development 
Committee

cllr.savage@westbergholt-pc.gov.uk cllr.giliross@westbergholt-pc.gov.uk cllr.tyrrell@westbergholt-pc.gov.uk

Andrew Savage (Chair)
Brian Butcher (Vice Chair)

John Gili-Ross
Paul Chamberlain

Harry Stone
Bob Tyrrell

John Gili-Ross (Chair)
Katie Pulford (Vice Chair)

Manya Barrow
William Pigeon

David Short
Harry Stone

Bob Tyrrell (Chair)
Paul Chamberlain (Vice Chair)

Brian Butcher
Andrew Savage
Veronique Tyler

Other Useful Contacts:

Clerk to the Parish Council: Laura Walkingshaw 07726 424419   clerk@westbergholt-pc.gov.uk

Clerk’s Assistant: Julie Gillott asst@westbergholt-pc.gov.uk

Village Hall Administrator: Victoria Beckwith-Cole 07434 949631  westbergholthall@gmail.com

Webmaster: Dave Kingaby westbergholtweb@gmail.com

City Councillors: Cllr Lewis Barber cllr.lewis.barber@colchester.gov.uk

Cllr Sara Naylor cllr.sara.naylor@colchester.gov.uk

Cllr Dennis Willetts cllr.dennis.willetts@colchester.gov.uk

Essex County Councillor: Cllr Lewis Barber Cllr.Lewis.Barber@essex.gov.uk

MP Harwich & North Essex: Bernard Jenkin Bernard.jenkin.mp@parliament.uk

A daily diary of meetings can be found on the home page of our village web site at http://www.westbergholt-pc.gov.uk
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The Village Bulletin 
needs you!

We're looking for volunteer 
distributors to help deliver 
the Village Bulletin to the 

residents of West Bergholt.

If you would like to join the 
team of distributors, please 

get in touch:
westbergholthall@gmail.com

Please get in touch if you want to advertise your business.

Please email:
westbergholthall@gmail.com

Advertise from £82
Delivered to over 1500 households across West Bergholt

Hog Roast, BBQ

WEST BERGHOLT
CRICKET FESTIVAL

Afternoon Tea

Fancy Dress

Raffle

A fantastic week of fun for all
West Bergholt’s Families and Friends

with our friends at The Queens Head

Mini Beer & Cider

Festival

AUGUST 19th - 25th 2025

LIVE MUSICLicensed Bar
BBQ, Hog Roast &

Food Pop Ups
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